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APRON(R) T
69SD

FOR TREATMENT OF SEED DESTINED FOR EXPORT ONLY

For use as a pea seed treatment

RESTRICTED
FUNGICIDE

NET CONTENTS: 25 kg

Controls: Ascochyta, downy mildew and seedling “damping-off”
diseases in all varieties of peas

GUARANTEE:
metalaxyl         45%
thiabendazole     24%

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO.: 19850
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

Ciba-Geigy Canada Ltd.
Plant Protection Division

6860 Century Avenue
Mississauga, Ontario

L5N 2W5

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

FIRST AID:

In case of poisoning, call a physician immediately. If on skin,
remove contaminated clothing and wash skin thoroughly with soap
and water. If in eyes, flush with water for 5-10 minutes and
obtain medical attention. If swallowed, give the patient 1-2
glasses of water and cause vomiting by giving one dose (15 mL) of
syrup of ipecac. If the patient does not vomit within 20 minutes,
give a second dose. If syrup of ipecac is not available, give the
patient 1-2 glasses of water and cause vomiting by inserting



finger down the throat. Repeat with water until vomit fluid is
clear. The patient should be lying down with the head below the
level of the feet. Do not try to cause vomiting if the patient is
unconscious or in a convulsive state.

CAUTION:

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN. May be harmful if swallowed. Avoid
inhalation of dust. Wash hands and face after handling. Avoid
contamination of feed and foodstuffs.

DECONTAMINATION AND DISPOSAL:

1. Empty bag thoroughly into spray tank.

2. Make the empty bag unsuitable for further use.

3. Dispose of the bag in accordance with provincial
requirements.

4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and the cleanup of spills contact the regional office of
Environmental Protection, Environment Canada.

GENERAL INFORMATION:

Apron(R) T 69SD is a wettable powder formulation containing
metalaxyl and thiabendazole for protection against Ascochyta,
downy mildew and seedling “damping-off” diseases in peas.

DISEASE CONTROL:

Systemic downy mildew: Metalaxyl protects the young plants from
the primary infection during the early stages of growth, and
reduces secondary infection.

Ascochyta: Thiabendazole gives good control of seedborne
Ascochyta. Early control of this disease reduces the risk of late
disease attack.

“Damping-off” disease complex: A number of fungi can be involved
in causing seedling “damping-off” with Pythium and Phytophthora
spp possibly being the main causes; both these fungi are well
controlled by metalaxyl. Most other fungi thought to be involved
in causing “damping-off” are suppressed or controlled by
thiabendazole.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label. It is an offence under the PEST CONTROL
PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product under unsafe conditions.

NATURE OF RESTRICTION:



This product to be used only for pea seed destined for export.

RESTRICTED USE:

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

Mixing and Treating

It is essential that any continuous flow seed treatment should be
calibrated for Apron T 69SD before commercial use. It is
recommended that each 6 kg of Apron T 69SD is made into a total
volume of 20 litres of slurry. When preparing the slurry the
following procedure should be adopted.

1. Partly fill the mixing tank with water.

2. Add the required quantity of Apron T 69SD onto the water
surface.

3. Allow product to disperse.

4. Switch on agitation system or stir manually.

5. Top up with extra water to required volume.

6. Maintain agitation during use.

Dose

150 g Apron T 69SD per 100 kg of pea seed, applied as a slurry.

Volume

500 mL of water and Apron T 69SD slurry per 100 kg of pea seed.

Continuous flow seed treaters have been found to give adequate
seed coverage if Apron T 69SD is added at the start of the
conveyor.

Calibration

Apron T 69SD may reduce the flow of seed in a seed drill.
Recalibrate drill with Apron T 69SD treated seed before use.

Seed treatment equipment must be calibrated with Apron T 69SD
before commercial use as flow characteristics may not be the same
as for other seed treatments.

Do not use with seed treaters fitted with Bran & Luebbe metering
pumps.

Storage after treatment: Ensure that the seeds are of a
satisfactory moisture content; keep in a dry place, correctly
labelled. Treated seed should be coloured and labelled: “This



seed has been treated with metalaxyl and thiabendazole
fungicides. Poisonous to man and animals. Do not use for feed or
food purposes. Store away from feeds and food stuffs.

IN CASE OF EMERGENCY INVOLVING A MAJOR SPILL, FIRE
OR POISONING CALL 1-800-267-6351

(R)APRON is a registered trademark of Ciba-Geigy Canada Ltd.

93.08.12-MC
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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